BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Property Committee meeting held in the Council Chamber at

6:00 pm Tuesday 7 February 2017
	Present
	Councillors: E Spear, Spear, Bunyard, Mrs Chesters, Mrs Wellstead, Bennett


	Also in Attendance
	Tracey Lovell (Parish Clerk), Angela Corner (Senior Council Officer), Ruth McDonough (Braunton Museum), Pauline Ponsford (Braunton Museum)

	PR/19/2016/17

	Receive Apologies


	None received


	PR/20/2016/17
	Declarations of Interest


	Cllr Bennett declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Reference PR/27/2016/17, as he is Vice-Chair of Braunton Football Club.


	PR/21/2016/17
	Minutes
	The minutes of the Property Committee meeting held on 6 September 2016 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

(N/C)


	PR/22/2016/17
	Braunton Museum and Information Centre

	The Committee welcomed Ruth McDonough, (Trustee) and Pauline Ponsford, both volunteers from Braunton Museum and Information Centre.  Ruth McDonough presented initial development ideas for the Bakehouse Centre to make the Museum and Information Centre more visible in the village.  The main aims being:
· Make the museum more family friendly

· Make the Museum, Surf Museum and Countryside Centre an all-weather attraction in the centre of the village
· Improve exhibits by displaying less but on a rolling basis

· Make better use of the building

The plans are to:
· Build a new, more visible glass entrance where the existing fire escape is, entering straight into the shop and Tourist Information Centre

· Fill in existing windows to allow more exhibition space

· Create a feature such as a boat coming out through the building and a coloured pathway to draw you in

· Create a flow through the building guiding you through the exhibits up to 1st floor exhibition area including model railway with window to outside.  Then back down another stairway to permanent exhibition space showing Braunton’s unique selling points e.g. Great Field, Saxon Village, Sea/Saunton 

· Consolidate upstairs office/storage area 

· Install downstairs disabled toilet and kitchen

· Renew exhibitions every 2 months

· Install fire escape at the back of the building

· Work with the Countryside Centre to ensure no duplicate exhibitions

The museum have been advised by Bob Pedlar from the Planning Department, to make a pre application.  Funds raised from the Civic Service will be used to launch the concept.  There will be an event in the Braunton Tesco foyer on Saturday 18 February to collect data using questionnaires and a prize draw.  Funding will be applied for including the Big Lottery.  They would hope to proceed with the works in Winter 2018/19 and re-open in time for the 75th Anniversary of the D-Day landings.
RECOMMENDED: That the Braunton Museum and Information Centre continue to explore the concept.  To submit the planning pre-application via the Parish Council to reduce costs, as this would entitle them a 50% discount on planning fees.

(N/C)
The Committee thanked Ruth and Pauline for their presentation.



	PR/23/2016/17
	Braunton Police Station and Parish Work Hub
	The Parish Clerk advised the Committee that the application for funding for the Parish Work Hub is still being reviewed and therefore no decision has been received yet.  The Clerk updated the Committee on the Business Plan, in summary:

The Braunton Community Work Hub will be a sustainable, accessible work hub providing a co-working space for creative and social entrepreneurs, home-based and mobile workers.  It will establish a local business community bringing together small to medium sized businesses to enable like-minded individuals to meet and network.  

The building is modern, attractive and stands apart from other buildings, has its own dedicated car parking and is adjacent to the large main car park in Braunton, which is also owned by the Parish Council.   Situated in the heart of the village it also has the advantage of being only a couple of minutes’ walk from Braunton’s full complement of shops, cafes, etc.  
Braunton Community Work Hub planned service offerings: -

· 4 offices for long-term tenant provision of fixed desk space, filing storage, available weekly/monthly. If not booked will double up as meeting rooms or private hot-desk space providing an affordable, flexible and confidential workspace.

· 6 ‘hot desks’ available on a day rate.

· Provision of meeting room.

· Fast (fibre-optic) broadband connection, WIFI internet access.

· Laser printing and photocopier facilities.

· Drinking water machine and coffee machine

· Open concept kitchen (social hub/communal area)

· Online bookings programme accepting electronic payment.

· Smartcard fob system providing 24/7 access to the work hub.

· Amenities including lockers, showers, W/Cs.

· Cycle storage.

· Discounted/free parking.

The Braunton Work Hub will provide a high level of service to its users, including: -

· good travel links with the Tarka Trail running alongside the building providing a safe cycling route.   

· 24/7 access to the work hub
· Fully accessible Disability Discrimination Act (DDA) compliant.

· Dedicated website for online booking and payment

· Possible access to an electronic vehicle charge point

· Convenient location walking distance to shops, post office, etc.

The Clerk also gave a 3 year cash flow forecast which would cover the predicted overheads plus a surplus which would make the building sustainable. If the Council’s grant application is successful, the Devon Work Hub funding would provide up to 50% of eligible costs of the works and the remainder funded by the Parish Council or other external funding.
The Chairman of the Council, on behalf of the Committee, thanked the Clerk for all the work she has contributed to the Police Station, the Work Hub business plan and funding application.



	PR/24/2016/17
	Caen Street Overflow Car Park
	a. The Parish Clerk updated the committee on the planned schedule for resurfacing the overflow car park.    
RECOMMENDED: To give MacPlant notice to vacate the car park by the last weekend in March.   Schedule in the resurfacing to take place before Easter.  Take to the next Additional Council Meeting for final approval.
(N/C)
b. The Committee considered an email from Ben Guilbert of Jacobs on behalf of Devon County Council regarding available funding for the installation of cycle storage in Caen Street car park next to the Medical Centre.  
RECOMMENDED: That the Parish Clerk meet with Mr Guilbert to discuss the possibility of installing cycle storage outside the Medical Centre and outside the Police Station.

	
	
	

	PR/25/2016/17

	Dog Waste Bins
	The Committee considered a report proposing 2 new dog waste bins on the Tarka Trail between the Anchor and Georgeham Cross.  
i. Replace existing metal bin behind the Anchor

ii. Install a new dog waste bin at Georgeham

      Cross behind the Fire Station.
RECOMMENDED: To install 2 new Glasdon Retriever 60 Bins at a cost of £656.50 to include installation.  Amend the emptying schedule to accommodate the additional bin without further cost.
(N/C)


	PR/26/2016/17


	Litter Bins
	The Committee considered total costs of £221 to replace the litter bin at Knowle Play Park.
RECOMMENDED: To agree in principle to replace the bin but to consider other cheaper options and to delay placing the order until we require additional bins in order to reduce delivery costs.
(N/C)

	
	
	Cllr Bennett declared a non-pecuniary interest.


	PR/27/2016/17


	Lobb Field, Saunton
	The Committee considered a request from Braunton Football Club to erect a non-permanent net with poles along the field boundary adjacent with Saunton Road.  Cllr Mrs Chesters advised that the installation would need planning due to the height.
RECOMMENDED: To grant approval of the net and poles subject to planning permission being obtained.  To apply for planning via the Parish Council as the cost will be halved. 

 (N/C)

	
	
	

	PR/28/2016/17


	Mowstead Play Park Lease 
	The Committee considered an email from Toller Beattie, the Parish Council’s solicitors, regarding the lease of the play park.
RECOMMENDED: To accept formal lease from       1 April 2017 to 31 March 2038 on a renewing 21 year lease.

(N/C)

	
	The meeting closed at 7.32 p.m.

………………………………………Chairman
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